
 

 

 

South T-Bar Ranch Property Owners Association, Inc. 
Minutes for December 10, 2011 

Regular Meeting of the Board of Directors 
 

I. CALL TO ORDER – 8:03 am 
 

The December 10, 2011, regular meeting of the Board of Directors of the South T-Bar 
Ranch Property Owners Association was held via teleconference.  President, Joe Price 
called the meeting to order.  A quorum was present with the following directors attending: 

• Julie Hawley 

• Becky Renck 

•  Anelladee Spencer  

•  Joe Price 

• Tim Anderson 
 
 Others Attending:    

None 
 

II. APPROVAL OF PREVIOUS BOARD MINUTES 
 
Previous Board Meeting minutes from November 12, 2011 were discussed. Motion made to 
defer approval until Dec Meeting or email before that time.    
 

 

III. RATIFICATION OF ACTIONS  
None. 
 

IV. FINANCIAL REPORT 
 

The November Financial statement was not reviewed due to the treasurer absence. A new 
2012 budget was emailed to board members for discussion. A noted 40K estimated tax 
payment needs to be made before Dec 15th.  

 
 

V. OLD BUSINESS  
 

• Conflict of Interest document for the board was discussed and all Board 
members are aware of the COI issues.   
ACTION: K Atkinson & J Price will revise as needed and get to the secretary to 
mail out for signatures.  
 

• There were 2 property transfers in the ranch. New addresses are noted for 
Parcel #13 William & Paula Hoskins of Katy TX and Parcel # 47 to Jeff & Martha 
Parkey of Petersburg, KY .  

 
 

Committee Reports  
 

Infrastructure:  Chair:  Anelladee Spencer 



 

 

  To include:  Roads, Security, Trash, Mail, and Fire Subcommittees. 
 
      Mailboxes: No Report   
 
      Trash Area: No report 
 

Roads: Authorized road work to be completed this week. Based on input from the community 

the board has increased our oversight of the roads and continued maintenance. Scope of road 
work needs to be defined to be included in the Capital Improvements Reserve. The road 

maintenance contract is due in 2013 and needs to be rebid.   

 
 ACTION: J Price to speak with Dan Ainsworth about 2 issues; 1-more cost effective 

ways to remove snow depending on depth,  2- what would be the scope of any 
additional needed repairs to bring the roads up to previous standards. 

 
Document Review Subcommittee: Chair:  Kitsi Atkinson 

No report 
  

BLM Committee:  Chair:   Anelladee Spencer 
No report 

 
Communication Chair:  Julie Hawley 
  To include:  Website and Newsletter Subcommittees 

Newsletter to go out after Jan 1.  
 

VI. NEW BUSINESS 
A 2012 Budget was emailed to board members for discussion.  The 2012 Budget 

approval process was discussed and approved to follow the previous years’ process of 
mailing the proposed budget to members with a vote.  This continues transparency and 
also gives the members a chance to weigh in with comments and concerns.  
 
The proposed 2012 budget is set to be approved on January 14, 2012. The board 
agreed to work under the 2011 budget until the 2012 budget approval.  
 
ACTION: J Price, B Cornella and B Renck to work on packet to be distributed to 
members before the end of year. 

 
   

VII. MEMBER COMMENTS 
Member comments included: 
None 

 

VIII. ADJOURNMENT – 9:16 am 
 
A Spencer moved to adjourn the meeting. J Price 2nd.  The motion approved and the 
meeting was adjourned. 

 
_______________________________ 
Respectfully submitted by 
Rebecca Renck, Secretary,  
South T-Bar Ranch POA 

 



 

 

 

 

 



 

 

  

 

 

 


